
Leah's Delivery

Monthly Electronic Bulletin

Division 26D, July 2018

Introduction

Hello clubs of Division 26D,  my name is Leah Robinson. Welcome to the Monthly Electronic 

Bulletin (MEB) for the month of July. I hope you all are having an amazing summer and are 

ready for the service projects that we have planned for the summer starting with Christmas in 

July! 
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1. Pride Reports

 The Pride Reports for June, July and August are due

September 10, 2018. However,  please remember to complete your 

Pride Reports on a monthly basis.
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Congratulations to the following clubs that have submitted their Pride 

Reports on time last month:

Cayman Prep and High School

John Gray High Schoo

Triple C High School
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2. Summer Service Idea

  Due to recent information received, we will not be doing a volunteering at the Vacation 

Bible School's because they will be using volunteers from their church and the Summer 

Programs have said that they do not require any assistance from us. Other ideas suggested 

were to read to the elderly in rest homes and/ donate and read books to children in 

hospitals. Due to the fact that we have acquired a vast amount of books from a charity in 

the Cayman Islands. These new  service projects will commence in July. Any other ideas 

you may have may be emailed to me.

Page 5 of 18

7/2/2018



3. Update OIF's

Please be sure to update your Officer Information Forms (OIF's) , if emails have changed the 

OIF's needs to be changed. Below is a list of names who's emails are not working please be 

sure to correct the error. Some emails are unable to send because of a custom mail flow rule, 

please use your personal email instead.

Shane Mullen of St Ignatius High School
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Jennifer Gray of Cayman Prep and High School

Destini Bush of Triple C High School

Samrudhi Tagalpallewar of St Ignatius High School

4. Key Club Kick Off 

Conference

Key Club Kickoff Conference (KCKC)  is coming up on September 29. It is a training 

conference for new officers, as well as an event to learn about Key Club and the rest of the 

Kiwanis Family. The KCKC will take place from 1 pm to 5 pm at John Gray High School. All 

officers, members, faculty advisors and Kiwanis advisors are encouraged to attend.
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5. Summer Club Officer 
Meetings

You are encouraged to meet over the summer, have socials and plan 

for the upcoming school year. Below is a short video on ways you can 

improve productivity.

Be productive over the summer!

6. Governor Sohayla's Project

Your 2018-2019 Florida District Governor, Sohayla Eldeeb, developed the 
Govenor`s Project "Keys to Educate." Her Governor`s Project strives to cut 
down the illiteracy rate and to provide more attention to foster children, 
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juveniles, and those in special education classrooms. Therefore, several 
service projects could fall under this umbrella, such as a donating school 
supplies, tutoring, and volunteering in programs that deals with students of low 
socio-economic status. Furthermore, when you fill out your Pride Reports, you 
can mark projects under the Governor`s Project type if it meets the criteria.

 7. Club Of The Month

Each month a club will be highlighted as the Club of the Month. On the 20th of 

each month you are asked to send why your club should be selected as the 

Club of the Month via email divsion26d@floridakeyclub.org or WhatsApp +1 

(345) 322-8704 based on the following criteria.

Criteria: 
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� What project(s) has your club done this month that was truly outstanding 

that  you think that your club should receive this title as the Club of the 

Month?

� What puts your club apart from the other clubs, who will also be running 

for this title?

The Club of the Month is listed below.

John Gray High School

8. Kiwanis Book Mobile

Page 10 of 18

7/2/2018



The Book Mobile will resume in September.

9. DCM's and Divisional 
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Projects

Below are the dates and  locations of upcoming DCMs selected through the 

survey sent out to each Key Clubber and Faculty Advisor of Division 26D. 

Please confirm with your schools that the dates given have no conflicts with 

other events.

11. Websites
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Key'P Up

12. Key'P Up

Key’P Up is a blog where inspiring and captivating stories (called Key 

Features) provided by the mighty, mighty Florida District are 
accessible from anywhere. Get the scoop on other passionate Key 

Clubbers, go behind the scenes of the District Board, and—best of 
all—be empowered by the work of others! Key’p Up serves as a 

comfortable community where like-minded individuals can spread 
motivation and a love of service. Please visit this page by clicking the 

link above.

13. Sunshine Source

The Sunshine Source is the Florida District's bi-monthly magazine 

where you can keep up with the latest Key Club News. Please visit 

The Sunshine Source. The link is below.

Sunshine Source

14. Marjory Stoneman Douglas 
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Fund

The Florida District has truly been rocked by the recent mass 

shooting that occurred at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School.  

As a Key Club District, as a family, and as a community, this tragedy 

hit close to home.  Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School is home 

to a Key Club and thus we as Key Clubbers share a special bond.  

Many lives were forever changed that day, including those of two Key 

Clubbers who were victims of this terrible tragedy. Our District 

Administrator lost a dear family member that day, Coach Aaron Feis, 

who was gunned down while protecting those students he served.

The Florida District has decided on a creation of a scholarship in 

honour of the victims to be titled “The Marjory Stoneman Douglas 

High School Memorial Fund.”

The link is below.

Marjory Stoneman Douglas Fund
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15.Leadership

"Become a leader, but a leader that 

does not create more followers, but 

leaders!"

16.District Contact 
Information:

This information below is substantial information that each Key 

Clubber of Division 26D is required to know as it relates to the 
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Executive Board, Division 26D Lieutenant Governor  and our Zone K 

Administrator of the Mighty, Mighty, Florida District Key Club.

� District Governor Sohayla: governorsohayla@floridakeyclub.org

� District Secretary Emily Burris: Secretary@floridakeyclub.org

� District Treasurer Yohanna Torres: Treasurer@floridakeyclub.org

� District Editor Gabriel Layne: Editor@floridakeyclub.org

� District Executive Assistant Maria Lakdawala: 

Executiveassistant@floridakeyclub.org

� District Webmaster Dominic Martinez: Webmaster@floridakeyclub.org

� District Administrator Donna Parton: Admindonna@floridakeyclub.org

� Lieutenant Governor Leah Robinson: Division26d@floridakeyclub.org

� Zone K Administrator, Division 26 Dawn Campbell: 

Aazonek26@floridakeyclub.org

17. Clubs and Sponsoring 

Kiwanis Club 

Division 26D is comprised of the following clubs, and are all 

sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Grand Cayman:

1) Clifton Hunter High School

2) Cayman Prep and High School

3) St. Ignatius High School

4) Triple C High School
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5) John Gray High School
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